Notification of the Failure to Meet the Parametric Values in Part 1 of the Schedule of the European Communities (Drinking Water)(No. 2) Regulations, 2007 (S.I. No 278 of 2007) in Accordance with Regulation 9(1) or 10(2)

	Local authority
	Galway County Council

	Name of Water Supply Zone
	Ballinasloe PWS

	Water Supply Zone Code
	1200PUB1004

	Estimated Population Affected
	10,300

	Parameter
	THM

	Result, Date and Location of Failure
	110ug/l on the 18/06/12 at the Civic Offices 
126ug/l on the 26/06/12 at the Spar Shop 

	Notification under Regulation (please tick)
	9(1)

	
	10(2)   √

	Have the Health Service Executive been consulted? 
	Yes
Gerry Leen, Senior EHO

	What advice has been provided by the Health Service Executive
	The HSE concur with our proposals as set out below. In relation to all of the non-compliances the HSE recommended monitoring to determine the pattern and presence of the THM in the supply. We are in the process of obtaining quotations for including TOC monitoring at the plant and on the line as part of the check and / or audit monitoring for supplies which are at risk for THM formation and the HSE have agreed that this will comply with their recommendation.

	Likely Cause and Duration of Failure
	A review of the treatment has been carried out and acid dosing is due for installation by the end of July. This is for the purpose of improving management of the coagulation and clarification process which is expected to reduce aluminium carryover and THM formation. A further review of the system has commenced and will include optimisation of pH levels.

Comprehensive uni-directional flushing of the entire network and cleaning of the reservoirs was carried out in 2010. It is proposed to carry out TOC / DOC / colour / turbidity and UVt monitoring at a number of locations throughout the scheme to identify parts of the line that require additional flushing.  

	Has this parameter exceeded the standard in the past 12 months?
	108 ug/l on the 30th September 2011 @ Spar Shop

	Immediate Action Taken to Inform/Protect Consumers
	The HSE has not made any recommendation to notify the public. Results will be posted on website as per normal procedure.

	Immediate Corrective Action Taken
	As outlined above.


Notified by:


Christina Ryan, Assistant Scientist

Date:



16/07/12

Contact Phone Number:
(091) 476402
